Birds killed after pigeons trapped inside Tesco Extra in Shoreham sparks outrage
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Birds were recently sighted inside the Tesco Extra at Holmbush Shopping Centre in Shoreham, sparking significant concern among wildlife advocates and shoppers alike. Reportedly, several pigeons had taken refuge within the store, with customers noting their erratic behaviour as they "flew back and forth" and explored various sections, including the bakery. Photos captured by witnesses depict the birds perched on shelves, further illustrating the unusual scenario unfolding in what should be a hygienic environment.
Wildlife rescuers from Sompting Wildlife Rescue disclosed that this occurrence is not an isolated incident, stating they have repeatedly attempted to free trapped birds in the store. However, recent developments have taken a tragic turn, as rescuers have declared that the pigeons have been killed by pest control, following an abandoned effort to rescue them. One member of Brighton and Hove Wildlife Advice and Rescue Service expressed their devastation, revealing that rescuers were prepared with humane traps to catch the birds but were informed that action had already been taken to exterminate them. The spokesperson lamented the tragic loss, especially because the birds appeared to be a pair, making the situation even more distressing.
In a previous incident at another Tesco location in Hove, shoppers raised alarms over dead pigeons that had become ensnared in netting designed to keep them from roosting on the roof. The Royal Society for the Prevention of Cruelty to Animals (RSPCA) intervened, calling for store management to rectify the poorly installed netting. Tesco acknowledged the issue and committed to repairing the setup to prevent future tragedies. This pattern of distressing events has ignited discussions about the adequacy and ethics of current pest control measures employed by large retailers, with many advocating for more humane solutions.
A broader context reveals similar incidents throughout the region, highlighting a concerning trend of wildlife being inadvertently harmed by public infrastructure. For instance, at Shoreham railway station, netting aimed at deterring birds resulted in several becoming trapped and dying—a situation that prompted local residents to rally for its removal. In a related incident, wildlife officers in Southampton found dozens of pigeons trapped in an attic during roof repairs, resulting in a significant mortality count. These occurrences underline the critical need for effective wildlife management practices that prioritise both human convenience and animal welfare.
As awareness grows, advocates and organisations are calling for a re-evaluation of pest control practices. Many urge that companies should collaborate more closely with wildlife specialists to find solutions that respect animal rights without compromising the public environment. Speaking out about this pressing issue, a spokesperson for a wildlife rescue group articulated a sentiment echoed by many: "This is not just about controlling pests; it's about ensuring coexistence in our urban landscapes."
These troubling instances invite further examination of how humanity interacts with wildlife in urban settings and the ethical responsibilities that come with it. Ensuring that birds and other creatures are treated with respect, even in commercial environments, is crucial for fostering a compassionate coexistence.
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